
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

March 27, 2020 

 

 

Positive COVID-19 case confirmed through Riverside Assessment Centre 

 

The Northwestern Health Unit (NWHU) has confirmed that a district resident who 
presented to Riverside’s Assessment Centre in Rainy River has tested positive for 
COVID-19. 
 
In their media release the NWHU stated, “The case had travelled to the U.S.A. and upon 
returning from travel has been in voluntary self-isolation since that time.” 
 
Riverside’s Assessment Centre team engaged in the necessary processes and 
precautions to ensure the safety of employees and other patients. After being assessed 
and tested, it was determined the patient did not require further medical treatment and 
was discharged home to continue self-isolation as per Public Health Ontario guidance. 
 
It is important to note that many patients who test positive for COVID-19 will not require 
hospitalization. Self-isolation at home, following strict Public Health guidelines will be 
appropriate for a large number of these patients who may confirm positive in the coming 
days and weeks. 
 
Riverside has implemented many directives, protocols and best practices to ensure 
safety during this time of heightened COVID-19 activity, and continues to follow the 
guidance of the Ministry of Health and Public Health related to testing for those patients 
that meet the testing directive at Riverside’s Assessment Centres.  
 
“Hopefully this news helps reinforce the importance of public health measures in place 
such as school closures and event cancellations, as well as personal precautions that will 
help limit the spread of COVID-19 such as practicing social distancing, avoiding all non-
essential outings and undertaking vigorous and frequent handwashing.” stated Julie 
Loveday, Vice President of Clinical Services & Chief Nursing Executive.  
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Riverside Health Care is a fully accredited multi-site, multi-function health care system serving the residents of the Rainy River District. Riverside Health Care operates hospitals in 

Fort Frances, Emo and Rainy River, and Rainycrest Long-Term Care Home and La Verendrye Non Profit Supportive Housing in Fort Frances. Each community is also served by 

Riverside Community Counselling which provides mental health and addictions services, Community Support Services through Rainycrest and Riverside Valley Diabetes Education 

Centre which provides important chronic disease management programming. For more information, please visit riversidehealthcare.ca  

http://riversidehealthcare.ca/

